Filed: 8/25/2017 2:44:42 PM WEQC



Department of Environmental Quality

To protect, conserve and enhance the quality of Wyoming's environment for the benefit of current and future generations.





Todd Parfitt, Director

CERTIFIED MAIL, RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED: # 7010 2780 0000 4521 5376

August 25, 2017

Mr. Spike Forbes PO Box 7116 1163 Big Goose Road Sheridan, WY 82801

RE: Mullinax Concrete Services Co., Inc. – TFN 6 6/236

Dear Mr. Forbes:

The Department of Environmental Quality, Land Quality Division has received your letter regarding the proposed issuance of a small mining permit to Mullinax Concrete Services, Co., Inc. Because a public hearing was requested under Wyoming Statute § 35-11-406(k), a section of the Environmental Quality Act, we are forwarding your letter to the Environmental Quality Council (EQC), who will set the date, time and place for a hearing. Jim Ruby, the Executive Secretary for the EQC, will notify you regarding these details.

The hearing will be conducted as a contested case, pursuant to the provisions of the Environmental Quality Act, the Administrative Procedure Act, and the Department of Environmental Quality Rules of Practice and Procedure. To obtain a copy of those rules, you can access the EQC website, http://wyomingeqc.wyo.gov/home.

Thank you for your interest in this matter.

Sincerely,

Kyle Wendtland Administrator

Land Quality Division

KW:kp

xc: Jim Ruby – Executive Secretary-Environmental Quality Council

Andrew Kuhlmann – Senior Assistant Attorney General

Mark Rogaczewski - Sheridan DEQ-LQD

Nathan Mullinax – Mullinax Concrete Services Co., Inc.